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Dear Parents/ Carers,
Congratulations to this week’s Merit Award winners, Maths Masters, Star Writers and Reading Champions. This week’s theme was ‘Children who accept that everyone is different’.
	Class
	Gold
	Silver
	Bronze
	Maths Masters of the week
	Star Writer of the week
	Reading Champion of the week

	Year R
	River G
Melody H
	Oscar M
Grace G
	Leo S
Leon G
	Lewis M
Younis M
	Kobie G
Isaac SVZ
	Oliver Y
Hallie W

	Year 1
	Heidi W
Eva M
	Harley N
Robyn W
	Wren S
Musa C
	Charlotte R
Leo D
	Oscar T
Rory J
	Freddie A
Hilary Y

	Year 2
	Alfie H
George L
	Evelyn H
Maja LW
	Ella-Mae C
Maisie H
	Elsie S
Bobby R
	Yuvan Y
Lottie W
	Charlotte F
Ahil M

	Year 3 
	Charlie H
Isaac J
	Evie M
Qirui C
	Kiara H
Dulcie A
	Ethan C
Daniel B
	Finlay T
Darcie E
	Kaycee-Leah L
Charlie P

	Year 4
	Amelia C
Ethan F
	Ella C
Jacob C
	Louie M
Poppy P
	Jenson C
Ivy S
	Thea W
Myles R
	Olivia M
April R

	Year 5
	Gabriel P
Oliver L
	Freya C
Lauren M
	Jaynee C
Aaron W
	Zach C
Warren H
	Jenson J
Janet C
	Rupert T
Eleanor J

	Year 6
	Marlie C
Amari-Leigh C
	Lucy F
Dominic S
	Olivia P
Skyla E
	Annalise S
Ruby F
	Phoebe M
Sam B
	Alfie L
Poppy R

	Walliams
	618
	Rowling
	755

	Dahl
	595
	Cowell
	586


Eco News

Last half term, Gabriel P from Class 11 was selected to be his Class’s Eco-Committee Member.  As part of the selection process, Gabriel created a fabulous PowerPoint presentation on ways to help to save the environment.  Since being elected, he has also helped in the school garden as part of the Eco Club and has contributed some excellent ideas. 

Gabriel also showed tremendous initiative and decided ‘off his own bat’ to take part in a sponsored bike ride in Delamere Forest to raise money for the school’s Eco Club. In the process, Gabriel raised an absolutely astonishing £770.00! The money raised will be used by the Eco Club to fund new planting equipment for the Lowton West school garden. 

All the staff and pupils at Lowton West would like to thank both Gabriel and his family for all their hard work in raising these funds for the school.  Well done Gabriel!
Friends Association Halloween Winners

Congratulations to the following children who were winners of the Halloween colouring competition. First prizes winners receive Halloween treat cups, and second prizes winners receive Haribo StarMix:
	
	First Prize
	Second Prize

	Class 1
	Lewis
	Sophie K

	Class 2
	Toby S
	Hallie W

	Class 3
	Olive F
	Charlotte

	Class 4
	Eva
	Grayson

	Class 5
	Alex C
	Heidi J

	Class 6
	Rosie
	Callie

	Class 7
	Ethan
	Harry D

	Class 8
	Maisie A
	Ernie O

	Class 9
	Jenson
	Thea W

	Class 10
	Oliver K
	Ava L

	Class 11
	Reuben
	Sophie

	Class 12
	Janet
	Isabelle P

	Class 13
	Eva I
	Ellie K

	Class 14
	Isabella
	Poppy


Remembrance Day

Our school is pleased to support the Poppy Appeal again this year, and we will have a limited supply of poppy merchandise for sale in school next week. Items available will be wristbands, snap rulers, and zip/bag tags. May we suggest a minimum cash donation of £1, and all monies raised will be collected from school by the Royal British Legion.
Remembrance Day Themed Lunch
The school caterer, Local Kitchen, will be offering a themed lunch on Monday 11th November in support of Remembrance Day. The usual week 1 Monday menu will be changed, and on offer will be: Toad In The Hole (with a vegetarian Toad In The Hole option), sandwiches and jacket potatoes, plus yogurt/fresh fruit/apple crumble with custard options for dessert. The themed lunch is available to all children, even those who would normally bring a packed lunch and you can already order online at home via the EVOLVE Hub. The cost will be £2.55 as usual, but free for children in Key Stage 1 and those entitled to Free School Meals. Payment for the lunch will be requested on Tuesday 12th November, through SchoolMoney.
Friends Association Film Club
On Monday 11th November, the Friends Association will be hosting a Film Club for Year 3 and Year 4 children. They will be watching ‘Despicable Me 4’, and the film will end at 5pm. Please be prompt to collect your child. To book a place and snack for your child, please complete the School Spider survey, and make your payment of £4.50 on SchoolMoney. The Friends Association have asked us to remind parents that admission will be allowed only for children whose parents have made the correct payment in advance on School Money. Thank you.

Flu Vaccinations 
Just a reminder that flu vaccinations will be taking place on Tuesday next week, 5th November, for those children whose parents have given online consent.

BBC Children In Need
We will be taking part in activities on Friday 15th November for Children In Need. Details will be sent out next week.

New Reception Starters: Open Mornings
The closing date for online applications - through Wigan Council - for parents of children born between 1st September 2020 and 31st August 2021 is 15th January 2025, for children to start at primary school in September 2025. We have two remaining Open Mornings to allow parents and children to view the school:
Tuesday 12th November, 9:15am

Wednesday 20th November 2025, 9:15am

We also have an Open Evening for parents only:

Wednesday 6th November at 5:30pm
Book Fair

The Boo Fair will take place on the 6th and 7th November. You will have received a School Spider message with further details on how to go about ordering books, after your children have had opportunity to make a ‘wish list’.
Parent Helpers on School Trips

If you would be interested in helping out on school trips – either in your child’s class or any other classes – please email your full name and contact telephone number to the school office at enquiries@admin.lowtonwest.wigan.sch.uk Mention your child’s name and class in the subject line. Your name will be added to a list, and you will be contacted in due course with a view to arranging DBS clearance (used to be known as Police clearance). Please be aware that this may not happen immediately.
ASDA Cashpot

Please remember to sign up on your ASDA app for the ‘Cashpot for Schools’ initiative. All you have to do is opt in through the ASDA Rewards app, choose our primary school, and shop and scan in store or shop online at Asda.com between 2nd September and 30th November 2024. It costs nothing to parents and earns cash for our school every time you shop and scan your app.

School Dinners
Next week (week commencing Monday 4th November) it will be ‘Week 2’ of the school dinner menu. A copy of the menu can be found on the school website. 

Out of School Achievements
Maisie-Grace A from Class 8 has achieved her Green & White Belt in Family Martial Arts Kickboxing this week. Well done Maisie-Grace.
Best wishes,

Mrs J. Westhead

Headteacher
